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Abstract  
A substantial degree of controversy exists relative to water quality impacts to the Tongue River as 
a result of coal bed methane development in the Powder River Basin of Montana and Wyoming.  
The Tongue River is a key item of consideration due to the quality of the water in the river, water  
users along the river, presence of the Northern Cheyenne Indian Reservation along the river in 
Montana, issues specific to the Tongue River Reservior, and aquatic wildlife in the river - just to 
name a few of the key concerns being considered relative to CBM development.  This paper will 
present analysis comparing potential impacts of CBM development to other impacts to the river, 
including irrigation return discharges, raw sewage discharge, surface runoff, non-point source 
discharges, access by cattle, as well as other activities.  To-date, this sort of analysis has been 
unavailable, but will likely be the item of future analysis as water quality standards and Total 
Maximum Daily Loads (TMDLs) are developed for the Tongue River watershed. 



  


